
 

 

 

 

City of Tonawanda Local Development Corporation 

2021 Operations and Accomplishments Report 

 

During 2021, COTLDC focused on rebuilding the board, recruiting new members and 
supporting local businesses.  A summary of the LDC’s annual activities is as follows: 

 

January 13, 2021 

The Board reviewed the status of current projects. 

 

February 23, 2021 

The Board reviewed the status of current projects. 

 

March 23, 2021 

The Board reviewed the status of current projects. 

Potential board members were interviewed.  

 

April 8. 2021 

The Board reviewed the status of current projects. 

The Board approved 3 new members to join, ultimately only one accepted: Don Benoit 

 

April 27. 2021 

The Board reviewed the status of current projects. 



Letters of Resignation accepted from : Douglas Taylor, Joseph Cassata, John Guido and 
George Ferber.  

 

June 8, 2021 

The Board approved the following as new LDC Board Members: Lindsay Dzielski, Mario 
Pena, Samantha Muscato, Suzanne Weber, Mary Ann Cancilla 

The Board approved Don Benoit as Chair.  

 

June 23, 2021 

The Board reviewed past projects and discussed future of LDC.  The Board approved the 
following : Samantha Muscato as Vice Chair, Mary Ann Cancilla as Treasurer and Suzanne 
Weber as Secretary. 

 

July 13, 2021 

The Board reviewed past priorities and vision of LDC. 

 

September 8. 2021  

The Board reviewed the status of current projects. 

 

November 17, 2021 

The Board reviewed the status of current projects. 

The Board accepted the resignation of Suzanne Weber and Dawn Kammerdeiner.  

 

December 8, 20201 

Annual meeting held, 2022 budget approved. The Board approved Martin Grunzweig as a 
new LDC Board Member.  

 


